Steps to Christ, new song shared in memory of 9/11

Homeward Publishing founders Rick and Gwen Shorter, who converted to Christ in New York City more than 30 years ago, wanted to do something special to comfort those who were affected by the September 11 terrorist attacks.

They looked no further than a book which has been translated into more than 100 languages, *Steps to Christ*. In cooperation with the Review and Herald Publishing Association, the Shorters adapted a new

name to the book, *In God We Trust*, giving it a new cover showing the aftermath of the attacks on the Twin Towers. The book made a package with a CD Rick had already written: "...should'a been home by now."

"This is our way of reaching out to the people in New York City," Gwen says. "My husband wrote the lyrics from a comment a woman made while searching for her husband three days after the attacks. 'He should have been home by now,' she moaned."